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Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

The dog days of summer are upon us, which means that many of
our ministries and ministry leaders are taking a much-needed
break. Personally, | will be taking my annual vacation during the
month of July, which will allow my family and me to travel and
spend time together. In spiritual terms, we can think of this
annual “slow down” as a time sabbath, a time when we intentionally set apart time
and space to be attentive to God and one another. Whether or not the summer is a
sabbath time for you, it is important that we not neglect this important spiritual
practice.

IM

The most obvious purpose of the sabbath is rest. We need time to decompress and
allow our minds and bodies the opportunity to recover from the demands of our
labors. Of course, the sabbath is not an excuse to be lazy! After all, we were created to
work for six days! But the sabbath was created by God as a way of sanctifying time and
as a reminder that our lives to do not consist solely of work. Our lives must include
times of solitude and rest.

At a deeper level, the sabbath is a time for spiritual renewal and refreshment. Our
spiritual strength is derived from our time spent in God’s presence, being still and
quieting our hearts and minds. It is during these times of quiet introspection and
stillness that our spiritual strength is renewed, and we are equipped for the ongoing
work of ministry. As the prophet Isaiah reminds us, “in returning and rest you shall be
saved; in quietness and in trust shall be your strength” (Isaiah 30:15). One of my
favorite collects is based on this verse from Isaiah, and so | leave you with the following
prayer as you seek to enter more fully into the sabbath rest of God.

O God of peace, who has taught us that in returning and rest we shall be saved, in
quietness and confidence shall be our strength: By the might of your Spirit lift us, we
pray, to your presence, where we may be still and know that you are God, through
Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen. Book of Common Prayer — Page 832

In Christ,

%

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS
Untl September 4
Monday-Thursday, 9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m.
Friday, 9:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m.

Good Shepherd Vestry

Jim Couillard, Senior Warden ; Larry Smith, Junior Warden; Mike Greene, Treasurer;
Iina Cole, Clerk; Patti Hamilton, Richard Miller, Katharine Murray, Bill Unger
Catherine Oenbrink, Maggie Riddle, Nancy Scarpa, Kevin Johnson, Denise Preston
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&OOEwW2T1 1 xT1 1 mdffriends,

$SxPDUEOxEOwW?2 ET O Epdsress you as “friends” because you have welcomed me with open
arms into the Good Shepherd Community. | had no idea that accepting the
position as Head of School would be a life altering experience for me; yet, it has
become just that! | am now a part of your spiritual community, changing a job
into a way of life to embrace and cherish for the rest of my life! Our community
aligns well with my upbringing and value system.

Originally from Rhode Island, | am a true New Englander who holds
closely family. My son Cory-Joel has recently relocated back to Palm Beach
AR County after living 20 years in Baltimore. He is an experienced artist, who is now

beginning his own business in furniture and home design. My daughter Cailey-
Janelle is a Speech Pathologist and lives in Gainesville with her husband Hal and
daughters, Harlow and Juniper. Needless to say these two girls are the part of my life that | hold most dearly!

A second characteristic of many New Englanders is a strong work ethic, tied to employer loyalty. | started my
career with the Palm Beach School District with a degree in Chemistry, Biology and Math and no teaching experience or
coursework! | started as a High School teacher and then moved into the Middle School arena first as a teacher and then
as an Assistant Principal. | developed a keen interest in Gifted Education and was approached by The Weiss School and
asked to serve as the Head of School. This position resulted in a 14-year history with the school, taking it from a school
of 59 students in a building shared with its umbrella company, Weiss Research, to a school of 300 students in a 7 phase
fully renovated facility with two tennis courts, a soccer field and basketball courts.

| left The Weiss School to return to the school district taking on the leadership of the Gifted Program, serving
13,000 gifted students and over 800 teachers. During my 7 years in this position, | expanded the program from 57
schools to 91 schools and worked diligently to bring rigor and challenge to these special students without forsaking the
needs of the child first. | coined the expression, “Child first, gifted second!”

Now, | am ready to return back to the Independent School setting in an environment that better aligns with my
educational philosophy. | see the value of testing as a measurement of growth but not as an educational strategy that
replaces days of instruction, exploration and student interaction. Testing has become the way of life in the public school
setting, while my philosophy is built on a strong foundation through a rigorous curriculum that incorporates real world
problem solving, critical analysis of issues, hands-on activities, and project based learning in a creative, nurturing
educational setting.

| look forward to growing with you and becoming an integral member of the Good Shepherd Community. In
closing, | ask for your expertise in guiding me in areas that you can provide support or suggestions. With your input and
prayers, | am sure that we can build together a school which becomes an integral part of our spiritual community in a
symbiotic relationship with the church, whereby each flourishes to its fullest potential due to the support and
interaction within the Good Shepherd Community.

Sincerely...with love and prayer, Good Shepherd Episcopal School

EARNING ToLovE, LovING TOLE

402 Seabrook Road | Tequesta, FL 33469
Rosemary Phone: (561) 746-5507 | Fax: (561) 746-2870
Dr. Rosemary Marshall www.goodshepschool.com
Have you seen Good Shepherd School?
SUMMER Give us a call for a tour!

Ask for Heather Vaughn.

T hrough Alu g u Accreditation: Florida Council of Independent
| Volunteer to assist with Schools {FCIS), National Association of
Jone Sunday of the Independent Schools {NAIS), and the Florida

summer to give our Kindergarten Council
year-round teachers a Proud Members of: Diocesan School Board of
break! Everything is set up for you to lead a fun project for one Southeast Florida.the National Association of

class of all ages. Sign up in the Narthex or contact Kate at

) ; Episcopal Schools (NAES), and the National
sundayschool@goodsheponline.org or call the office at 746-4674.

Association of the Education of Young Children
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More Graduation News!
Hats off to these 2018 graduates for
| &) | their great academic accomplishments.
& .t SaaAay3a F2NI Fdzi
KFLILA Yy SaaH

Tommy Fekete

Son of George and Terri Fekete and grandson of
Tom and Cameille Walch

Graduated from Jupiter High School

Will attend University of Miami, Premed track

Abi gail Mi |l er

Daughter of Rick and Teresa Miller

Graduated from University of lowa

Bachelor of Art in English, Art, and Gender Studies
Currently teaching poetry at University of Virginia
Young Writer’s Workshop and plans to teach, write,
and illustrate professionally in Chicago.

Outreach and
Missions Summer
Reminders

First of all, the Outreach & Mission Committee offers
a shout out to Vacation Bible School! These
energetic participants collected an impressive
amount of diapers, wipes, cleaning supplies and
other essential items for the moms and kids at
Hannah’s Home, a shelter right here in Tequesta for
women and children in crisis.

We also want to remind our Good Shepherd
community that during the summer months, we
always see a significant increase in the number of
people who turn to our Food Pantry for help. Many
of them are families with children, who do not
always have access to school breakfast and lunch
programs during the summer months. Donations of
canned meats and tuna fish, peanut butter, baked
beans and other protein-rich items are especially
needed.

And finally, to continue our focus on children and families in need, we remind
everyone that we will soon be launching our annual “Back to School” collection for
Office supply stores such as
Staples and Office Depot have huge sales going on all summer in preparation for the
upcoming school year. Pencils, erasers, crayons, dry erase markers, pencil boxes, glue
sticks — even tissues and wipes — are needed to fill the back packs which we also
provide. And this year, we are also collecting good quality children’s books; they

the children at the Warfield School in Indiantown.

Please contactJ 0O

Bible Study & Groups

WEDNESDAY BYl BAUE HS TTUIHIE |
Bible Study will not meet in July. Join us in August!

GOOD SHEPHEBDSGC
Fridays at 8:00 AM in the Parish Hall
All Good Shepherd Men Are Welcome!
Join us ...and bring a friend!

LI TERARY CI RCLE
Sept emb &6 B NSB lbykKristed HAnAG
Contact Peggy, at mpchittum@comcast.net or
772-283-0036 for reading list and other information.

MORNI NG GL ORY FVEQMENNSHI P B
Meets on the second and fourth Friday of each month at the
Corner Café, at US1 and Tequesta Drive
Contact Jessica at 561-747-3105 for information.

WEEKLSTER GR@AUP GOOD SH|
Monday

7:30pm AA (men and women)
Tuesda)

10:30am Harmony (Women's AA)
Wednesda

10:30am Freedom to Grow

(Al-Anon for men and women)
Friday

10:30am Harmony (Women's AA)

THE DAUGHTERS OF
Saturday, Jul ynthélibrary. at
Contact Laurie Caudle for more information about
the DOK at Good Shepherd. 561-746-1253

CHOI R PRAC
Choir does not meet in the summer. We will begin again in
September.

NEW TO GOOD SHI

WouwoDli r ect or of Neforc om
valuable information about
Good Shepherd, our programs, activities and events.
746-4674 jwood@goodsheponline.org

Outreach & Missions
Committee will meet on

Wednesday, July 4. Join us at
7:00 p.m. in the library.

become treasured possessions for these children who have so very little.
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VESTRY HIGHLIGHTS

A meeting of the Vestry of the Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd was held pursuant to the Bylaws and by the order of
the Vestry in the Library of the Ryon building on Tuesday, June 19, 2018, at 7:00 p.m.

Me mb er s :Phe Beseeendt Doug Scharf, Jim Couillard, Larry Smith, Rick Miller, Irina Cole, Bill Unger, Kevin
Johnson, Denise Preston, Katharine Murray, Patti Hamilton, Nancy Scarpa, Maggie Riddle, Catherine Oenbrink, Mike
Greene, Treasurer, and Merike Seely, Parish Administrator. Me mb er s Nadkesent :

The meeting opened with prayer.
Discussion regarding faith formation took place, based on research provided.

Motion was made and passed to amend the agenda for current meeting to include “Security” as subject. Motion was made
and passed to accept the minutes for May meeting as presented.

Fi nanci aMikeBreepeqpiresernset the May 2018 financial reports. May posted a negative net operating income
of ($6,693.22) mostly due to pledges received being under budget. Pennies Income recorded over $11,000 in May in part
through Rummage Sale proceeds. Some expenses over budget in May were recorded in Maintenance — Rectory for
replacement of A/C, but overall total expenses were slightly under budget, by $2,397.88. The year-to-date actual net
operating income is $35,356.66, which represents $39,747.21 over budget. The financial reports were approved as
presented.

Mike also reported on the Good Shepherd Episcopal School financial reports. YTD gross profit through April was $220,285
over budget, with net income being $90,326.56 over budget. The Golf Tournament offered over $58,000 in fund raising.
School financial reports were approved as presented.

A motion on moving up to $5,000 from Memorials to Altar Guild for refurbishing the Altar was made and passed.

Mike also reported on the independent accountant review of the financials for 2017. All recommendations were accepted
with the exception of the last, reaching a compromise to keep the gains/losses on the balance sheet statement, but create
a separate line item.

Sr . Wa r d dim Couillarg @qudsted that the Vestry members choose one strategy for the Church and one for
Church and School together from the initiatives identified during the Strategic Planning project. He reminded the Vestry of
the Summer Café coming up, bringing and requested ideas for the members to consider. Jim also mentioned that the
2018/19 Stewardship committee will be comprised mostly of the same members with a couple of new members pending.

Re c® or ep.®dug announced that he will be on vacation for the first four Sundays in July. The subject of Security
was discussed with the conclusion that this will be assessed in August upon Fr. Doug’s return. Regarding the school recess
time, he advised that starting with the new school year the time will be changed so that it will not interfere with the pick-
up and drop-off time.

The search for the Assistant Rector was re-launched as Assistant Rector and received applications, of which two were
considered for further review and interview. Fr. Doug advised that it might be wiser to wait until more applicants will be
available and Vestry agreed.

Jr . Wa r d eamy Smith remmntet! that roof repairs are still ongoing. The village of Tequesta has been contacted to
fix the pot holes at the entrance to the property on the South side. Termites were identified in the Sanctuary and are
pending quotes for removal. The fence behind the school needs replacing due to overgrown vegetation from the resident
on the other side. Finding the property survey to determine who will be paying for the fence is pending. Fixing the bricks
in the courtyard is still pending. Multiple companies have been contacted to get quotes, but no answers have been
received so far.

Vestry L i aMagge RiddIR eegpiaer for. Pastoral Care ministry. The discussion identified the need for the
members of the ministries to be easily identified with badges or pins so more people may identify them.

Recorded by Irina Cole, Clerk
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FINANCIAL REPORT

Our financial status throughMa y 3 1is as f3llOwk: 8

Month to Date Year to Date Budget to Date Variance
Rev enuesSs 60,762.89 $373,796.55 S 344,879.40 <$28,917.15>
Ex pens eSs 67456.11 S 338,439.89 S 349,269.95 $10,830.06
Net Tot<$tl6,693.22> $ 35,356.66 <$  4,390.55> <$39,747.21>
Remember that you can make any donations or gifts by creditcard. And now, through an automatc w
rectly into our account | us tlustaadl orgnmilMedke Sealyiif yoh woald liRegarexploratheke p a 'y

options (mseely@goodsheponline.org. or 561-746-4674), or visit our Donations page at www.goodsheponline.org.

0000000 e 0000000000000 eeer0000000000rerre0000000000 0 ee0000000000 0 I ereceeosssrerreereceecoesrsoreereesesesesssseceecesesocscscsscsccccccccoe
3

|l mportant Request

§If you make a stock gift to the church f orl emsmodical Mgirt ke,
:know aboWe airtee. unable to identify the source of such :gif
:recogni ze and allocate your gift. :
B a P t srmnera“y administered on Easter Eve, Pentecost, ) Pennies For Heaven appreciates your
All Saints’” Sunday and the first Sunday after Epiphany. Pre-  / PE“}({EIES )\ kind donations of clothing, household
baptism classes will be held on October 14 & 28. A person of | HEAVEN | items, jewelry, accessories, shoes,
any age may receive the sacrament of Holy Baptism. \ THRIFTSHOP /' and much more. Please visit our shop
Baeled 7 soon (and often) for a great selection

The Sacr ame n tequieef a mihanunt of 80gdays of high quality items at
notice to our office and requires premarital counseling. An unbelievable prices.
initial conference with the clergy should be scheduled by the

. . . Summer Hour s
couple to re\./lew the process and any special circumstances Tuesday—Friday 9 :00 a.m—4:00 p.m.
before commitments may be made. Saturday 10:00 a.m.—2:00 p.m.

Sunday, Monday Closed
All shop proceeds benefit the
Mission and Ministry of Good Shepherd.

Funer al or m efan commuaidants ofethre parish e
are customarily held in the church and may include the
celebration of the Holy Eucharist.

52yl e2ya FINB 3t Rt& I O0OSLIIS
Tot ransfer your ¢tolcood Shepherthelénde e . o y o y

contact Paula in the office for a transfer form. Please call the Pennies For Heaven—HeIping To
church office for more information about special services. 746-

4674. Preserve Local History

The Pennies Thrift Shop outreaches to many non-profit

Warm Up your knlt'tlng needles_we need entities. In so doing, many people have benefitted. One of

scarves and hats! these local non-profits is the Jupiter Inlet Lighthouse and
Museum. From the donations which Pennies has received,

Each autumn we bless knitted hats and scarves for the Seafar- we have been able to help with three local historical

ers” Ministry. Created by hand, these 'tem?’ provide not just Jupiter sites. Appropriate period furniture Items have
warmth, but the comfort of knowing there is love and prayer .o, given, for use in Museum projects at:
in every stitch. Mariners on large vessels traveling to the north T the 1898 DuBois Pioneer Home
Atlantic depend on these hats and scarves and we would love {1 the 1915 FEC Railroad Jupiter Train Depot
to include your handiwork. The're is an assortment of colorful 1 the 1913 historic Archer House, at Sawfish Bay Park
yarns and patterns at church if you would like to create a
knitted item for a mariner. So crank up the A/Cand thinkwarm  \we t ak e pride in helping to
as you knit a very useful and appreciated gift for another. history!
5
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Service Schedules
Sunday
8:00 AM
Holy Eucharist—Rite |

9:00 AM
Summer Sunday Café

9:45 AM
Summer Sunday School
& Nursery

10:00 AM
Holy Eucharist—Rite Il

11:00 AM
Jitters Coffee Hour

Wednesday
10:00 AM
Morning Prayer
(until July 25)

Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd
400 Seabrook Road
Tequesta, FL 33469

NonProfit Organizatig

U.S. Postage
PAID

West Palm Beach, FL

Permit No. 1930
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Current resident or:

Visit us oEl i at

www. goodsheponline.org
BREAKFAST IS BACK! Vacation Bible School 2018—
Sundays throughout the summer .
9:00-9:45 a.m. In the Parish Hall Shlpwrecked !

B —

Summer Sunday Caf é
fell owship breakfast
t he Par ileirhus adyirhel from 9:00-

9:45 every Sunday of the summer for a
delicious breakfast prepared and hosted by a
different ministry or group at Good Shepherd.
This is a free breakfast, but donations are gladly
accepted. Stay late or come early, but bring the
whole family for breakfast each Sunday!

Hostng Cal enda
July 1 Artie’s Party Committee
July 8 Choir
July 15  Special Events
July 22 EM, EV, and Acolytes
July29  Vestry
Aug 5 Daughters of the King
Aug 12  Outreach & Missions Committee
Aug 19 Pastoral Care & GriefShare
Aug 26 No 9:00 breakfast...Parish Picnic at

11:15 a.m. for everyone!

We had a GREAT time at VBS this year with over
100 children and dozens of volunteers. Thanks to
our many devoted group leaders, our energetic
youth volunteers, the creative activity leaders,
and our expert program coordinator, Shannon
Scharf! And we appreciate all of the parents who
shared their wonderful children with us for the week!



